






























This summer is the third season of the Norfolk Nighthawks, a free recreation 
program that provides a safe space and enrichment opportunities for young 
people 18+ held each Friday and Saturday night, 9:30 p.m. – 12:00 a.m., during the 
summer.  This year’s season expanded from three to five locations in Norfolk, one 
of which was the East Ocean View (EOV) Community Center, which hosted a new 
night fishing program for participants.  Laura Knip, Norfolk Park Ranger, organized 
the fishing on the EOV Pier.  Norfolk Anglers Club Members assisted these folks 
on several nights.  Some of the participants had never fished before.  Fishing did 
not go so well being so late at night however the whole idea was to get folks off 
the streets.  It would have been better fising around sundown, but everyone a 
great time!  The horseshoe-shaped pier extends 134 feet into the water and water 
depths around the pier vary up to 14 feet.  The Norfolk EOV Pier is also known as 
the Bill Harbert Ocean View Fishing Pier.  Many thanks goes to NAC Members 

who helped out: Michelin and Ned Smith, Paul 
Harris and Will Bransom.  The City of Norfolk 
is trying to get funds to do this event in 
August.  If they succeed, we'll let everyone know!












